

THE TOWN OF GRANBY BOARD OF HEALTH MINUTES May 24, 2022

The regular meeting of the Granby Board of Health was held by conference call/Zoom and opened at 7:00 pm.

Those present were Dick Bombardier, Lee Lalonde, and Bill Shaheen Those in attendance were Robert Cafarelli, and Alan Weiss

- 1. A motion was made, seconded and Dick and Lee were in favor of accepting the meeting minutes for May 10, 2022, Bill abstained.
- 2. The Board voted on and unanimously approved individually each of the following items:

Timesheet for Colleen

Money Turnover Sheet

Bills Payable for Quill office supplies

Purchase request for Quill office supplies

CR Corner Store, 2022 tobacco license

Villa of Lebanon, mobile food permit for Charter Days

Sunny Side Up Breakfast & Lunch, mobile food permit for Charter Days

- 3. The COC and Building Department card for 54 Taylor Street were not signed by the Board. The Board stated that a licensed well company should locate the well on the property.
- 4. Alan Weiss submitted a complete repair septic design for a 3-bedroom house at 8 East Street. The review was complete. The Board unanimously approved the design subject to submission of revised drawing showing fill around the SAS, removal of existing septic tank, and BOH strip inspection, fill, plumbing permit for new building sewer line and trench permit.
- 5. Robert Cafarelli submitted a complete, new construction septic design for a 4-bedroom house at lot 3 Morgan Street. The review was complete. The Board unanimously approved the design subject to submission of revised drawing showing additional ties to the well, SAS and septic tank, trenches instead of bed, BOH strip inspection, trench permit, septic tank and d-box details, fill, trench permit, and Con-Com permit for wetlands. COC will not be given until wetland filing is complete.
- 6. The Board reorganized. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor of nominating Dick as the Chair of the Board. Dick accepted. A motion was made, seconded and all were in favor of Lee as Vice-Chair, to act as Chair if Dick is absent from meetings.
- 7. All Board members unanimously received these Title 5 Reports:

16 Cold Hill Drive, Nick Torretti, passes 205 Batchelor Street, Greg Everson, passes 54 Taylor Street, Neil Jackson, passes

- 8. The Board discussed the well water usage by Charter Day event vendors. The Board unanimously agreed that the food vendors should not use the wells at Dufresne Park due to possible contamination from the hoses and should bring in sealed bottles of water to use. Colleen will notify Crystal Dufresne, Lynn Diniz and the vendors.
- 9. The Board discussed zoom meetings. The law to allow meetings via zoom is set to expire July 15, 2022. The Board is very much in favor of keeping Board meetings virtual for health, safety and accessibility for citizens and consultants. The Board discussed sending a letter to Senators and State Representatives. The Board gave authority to Dick to work with Colleen to draft and approve a letter to send out in favor of remote meetings.
- 10. The Board discussed the Dollar General forebays and their food and tobacco licenses. The Board agreed to extend Dollar General's food and tobacco licenses for another 3 months, until September 30. In the meantime, Town Counsel will be contacted to explore legal options.
- 11. The Board reviewed the site plan for the Veteran's Memorial Park for the Planning Board. The Board has no concerns.
- 12. The Board discussed the well water test submitted by Gary Toth for the existing well at 81 Pleasant Street. The Board concluded that the test was invalid and cannot be accepted. Details of the well were requested by the Board, none were received.
- 13. The Board discussed well water testing procedure. The Board concluded that water labs, licensed well installers and water companies should be the people collecting the water samples.
- 14. The Board discussed the septic system installation at 221 Chicopee Street. Neither Lee nor Dick did a subgrade inspection prior to the system being backfilled. It is not known if the engineer did an inspection before the backfill.
- 15. The Board discussed the Arbovirus Coordinator. The Board asked Colleen to be the coordinator and Bill to be the back-up.
- 16. The next regular Board of Health meeting will be held on June 7, 2022, 7p.m. via conference call/zoom.
- 17. The Board adjourned the meeting at 8:45 pm.

Respectfully submitted,	-
Caller Sterdale	-
Colleen Aberdale, Board of Health Assi	stant
Richard Bembardier, Chair	
Richard G. Bollibardier, Chair	William Straheen /
Lee Lalonde	William Shaheen